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End of Season Competitions, 

Triumphs for Muriel, Sara, and Louise 

 

 
Sara Barritt with the Geoffrey Pattison 

Memorial Trophy for Monochrome Photograph 
of the Year judged by Paul Scambler. 

 
Placed and Highly Commended photos in the three 
End of Season competition can be viewed on pages 
four, five and six. 
 
Notice the photos of Geoffrey Pattison and Fred 
Smithies on the trophies held by Sara and Muriel. 

 
Muriel Rollins receives the  

Fred Smithies Memorial Trophy for Colour 
Photograph of the Year from Paul Scambler.  

Competition judged by Scott Gelston. 
(Photo: Roy Tan) 

 

 
Louise Fairfax receiving the John Shepherd 

Memorial Landscape Trophy from judge Felix 
Staub. 
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This month’s raffle prize: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Ruth Timperon is presented with a certificate by 
judge Felix Staub for Highly Commended in the 

John Shepherd Memorial Landscape Trophy 
competition 

(Photo by Roy Tan) 

 
Rod Oliver is presented with a certificate for Highly 
Commended in the Colour Photograph of the Year 

competition. 
(Photo by Roy Tan) 

 

 
An elated Muriel Rollins with the Fred Smithies 
Memorial Trophy for Colour Photograph of the 

Year. 

 
Steve Whitworth is presented with the Frank 

Styant Browne Trophy for Colour Photographer 
of the Year by Terry Walker 

(Photo by Roy Tan) 
For results, see page 7 

 

 
Terry Walker receiving the Florence Perrin 

Memorial Trophy for Monochrome Photographer 
of the Year from President Steve Whitworth 

(Photo by Roy Tan) 
For results, see page 8. 

 

 
Judge Paul Scambler explains how close the 

scores were for the Monochrome Photograph of 
the Year Competition. 



August 2021 

 

 

3 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Appreciation Awards 

 
Donn Corcoran 

 
This month, an Appreciation Award goes to Donn 
Corcoran for putting together a very detailed document 
identifying lots of options that are available for post-
processing images.  The document can be viewed on 
the Club’s website. 
 

 
Steve Whitworth (left) and Felix Staub share a joke. 
 

The second Appreciation Award goes to President Steve 
Whitworth for the enormous effort Steve put into 
organising the End of Season competitions, including 
publicising the competitions to members, arranging for 
judges, sorting out entries and submitting them to 
judges, collating results, producing certificates, 
collecting trophies, and having them engraved, etc.   
 

Steve also produced excellent Power Point 
presentations of all entries in the competitions.  Most of 
that had to be done before Steve flew off to Perth to see 
his family.  On top of the above, Steve had to produce 
his President’s Report for the AGM. 
 

To cap it off, Steve had to cope with the uncertainty of 
returning to Tasmania, given the lockdown in Western 
Australia. 

 

The third Appreciation Award goes to Terry Walker and 
Denise Wilson who are leaving the club committee to 
conduct the “Bookings” subcommittee which will arrange 
presenters for club meetings and judges for club 
competitions.  They are joined on the “Bookings” 
committee by Daniel O’Shea.   Terry’s experience has 
been invaluable in running the club competitions, and 
teaching.  Denise has played a leading role in setting up 
the Learning Sessions.  If you have suggestions for 
judges or presenters, please contact Terry, Denise, or 
Daniel. 

Annual General Meeting 
 

The Annual General Meeting of the Northern 
Tasmanian Camera Club was held on Monday 13th 
July at the Lions Clubrooms, Merino Street, Kings 
Meadows. 
 

 
Treasurer Ron Camplin presenting the financial 

statements for the past year 
 

 
President Steve presents his President’s Report 

 
Subscriptions for 2022 – 2023 were approved at $50 
with no meeting attendance fee.  For the current year, 
members will have the option of paying $50, and not 
paying the $2 meeting attendance fee.  Subs for 2021 
– 2022 are now due. 
 

The committee for 2021-2022 was elected as follows: 
President:    Steve Whitworth 
Vice President:  Rod Oliver 
Secretary:  Fiona Carter 
Treasurer:  Ron Camplin 
Committee:  Jack Barker, Howard Colvin, 
Donn Corcoran, Rosemary Cox, Sue Griffiths, Rhonda 
Mortimer, Muriel Rollins 

Ron Camplin was appointed as the Public Officer for 
the Club. 
No matters of general business were discussed. 

≈≈≈≈≈≈≈≈ 

 
Photographer Roy Tan taking photos at the End 

of Season Presentations. 
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Suggestions for Learning Sessions 
 
Members of the Learning Subcommittee, Steve Whitworth, Howard Colvin, and Donn Corcoran, 
encourage suggestions from members for subjects to include in the learning sessions.  Suggestions 
for subjects for more experienced, and less experienced photographers, welcome. 
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